
Tambellup Community Pavilion Association 

East Terrace  

Tambellup WA 6320 

4th March 2025 

Shire of Broomhill Tambellup 

Attention: CEO Karen Callaghan, Projects Officer Pam Hull, Shire Councillors. 

 In the last 12 months the    TCPA committee   has had ongoing discussions regarding the current 

lighting around the complex and the need for a future upgrade.  

At the end of 2024, a lighting survey & quote was prepared by Vizona, for the Shire. 

This was done   with a view to potentially   proceed with a lighting upgrade, using   available funding 

through the Sport & Rec small grants round, with the balance of the funding to be met by the Shire 

& the TCPA and its associated clubs.  

At our most recent meeting this was discussed at length & there is strong support from the clubs to 

proceed with such a project. The initial quote from Vizona did not include upgrades to the Tennis 

Club lighting. Discussions with the Tennis club indicate they are very keen to be included in any 

lighting upgrade.  

The proposed installation of new light towers & lighting systems at our local hockey, cricket, tennis 

and lawn bowls grounds, will bring significant benefits to our community, enhancing the usability of 

the complex, reducing energy costs and maintaining the facilities to a high   standard. 

We would like to request the shire consider advancing the proposed lighting project, for the benefit 

of the community. As such initiatives require planning and clear timelines, we would like to propose 

we move forward with some initial discussions.  

Kind regards 

Ray Squibb  

Chair Person Tambellup Community Pavilion 
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